
STATE OF NEW JERSEY 
BOARD OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 

IN THE MATTER OF THE JOINT 
PETITION OF MONTAGUE WATER AND 
SEWER COMPANIES FOR AN 
INCREASE IN RATES FOR WATER AND 
SEWER SERVICE  

CERTIFICATION OF COMPLIANCE 
WITH N.J.A.C. 14:1-5.12(b) and (c)  

BPU Docket No. WR 22010018 
         OAL Docket No. PUC 535-22 

LAURA M. MILLER hereby certifies as follows: 

I am Senior Counsel with the firm Norris McLaughlin P.A., counsel to Montague 

Water and Sewer Companies in the captioned matter and am familiar with the facts 

stated herein: 

1. On March 25, 2022, the Public Notice of the filing of the Petition and of the 

Public Hearing was served by electronic mail on Teresa Lyons, Clerk of the Board of 

Sussex County Commissioners and Eileen DeFabiis, Clerk of the Township of 

Montague.  

2. On  March 29, 2022, the Public Notice of the filing of the Petition and of 

the Public Hearing was served by electronic mail on Latoya Bryant of the Office of 

Administrative Law, Susan McClure of the Division of Rate Counsel, and Pamela Owen 

and Meliha Arnautovic of the New Jersey Attorney General’s Office. 

3. I have been advised by my client that the Public Notice of the filing of the 

Petition and of the Public Hearing was included in customers’ March 2022 bills. 

4. Public Notice of the filing of the Petition and of the Public Hearing was 

published in The New Jersey Herald on March 27, 2022 and the Star-Ledger on March 
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26, 2022.  Attached hereto as Exhibit A is an Affidavit of Publication of Nicole Jacobs 

verifying that the Public Notice of the filing of the Petition and of the Public Hearing was 

published in The New Jersey Herald on March 27, 2022, and attached hereto as Exhibit 

B is an Affidavit of Publication of Darian Alexander which verifies that said notice was 

published in the Star-Ledger on March 26, 2022. 

5. The statements made herein by me are true.  I am aware that if any of the 

statements made by me is willfully false, I am subject to punishment. 

Laura M. Miller 
Norris McLaughlin P.A. 
400 Crossing Boulevard, 8th Floor 
Bridgewater, New Jersey 08807 
908-722-0700 (phone) 
lmiller@norris-law.com

Bridgewater, NJ 
Dated: April 6, 2022 

mailto:jlaskey@nmmlaw.com


EXHIBIT A



EXHIBIT A



EXHIBIT B



EXHIBIT B


